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October is 
Membership 

Month
Once again, Rehoboth’s Annual 

Membership Drive is upon us! This 

membership drive is crucial to the 

operations of our programs to  

ensure that the individuals we serve 

can continue to flourish in all they do.

There are many reasons to support 

Rehoboth and the men and women 

we support. Some of these are deeply 

personal to our current members, and are often linked tightly to their lives of faith and conviction.

In more general terms, Rehoboth members are interested in supporting the work of Rehoboth Chris-

tian Ministries, and this support helps us to:

•	 Develop, improve and deliver effective Residential, Vocational, Employment, and Respite Programs

•	 Strengthen our profile and success across Alberta as a leading service provider with a Christian 

foundation

•	 Educate and make the public aware of the needs, rights and abilities of people who live with dis-

abilities

•	 Flourish through the prayers of our members and supporters

As a member, you are entitled to:

•	 Receive regular updates on Rehoboth’s work through the Flourish! newsletter and our website:  

www.rehoboth.ab.ca 

•	 Voting privileges on decisions needed at Rehoboth Christian Ministries’ Annual General Meeting 

every June, or at Special Meetings

•	 Advocate for Rehoboth and the people we support, as someone with a vested interest, to govern-

ment leaders and decision-makers

October is Membership Month. Please renew your annual membership. If you’re not a current mem-

ber, please consider becoming one as an individual, or as a couple or an entire family.

Thank you. May God bless you and your generosity.
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FROM THE REHOBOTH BOARD

WELCOME TO JOY MONSMA 
This past June, the Rehoboth Board of Directors bid farewell to 

Henry Vansteenbergen and its President, Brian de Haan. Both 

Brian and Henry had completed two consecutive three-year 

terms – six years in which the board and all of Rehoboth were 

richly blessed by their leadership and wisdom.

Yet, in saying goodbye, we also say hello – hello to incoming 

board member, Joy Monsma who brings an enormous amount 

of talent and experience to Rehoboth.

Joy is the Chief Difference Maker at Teneo Consulting Inc., 

providing Organizational Development expertise.

She is trained as a Six Sigma Blackbelt, holds a Masters of 

Business Administration, and is the licensee for DisruptHR in 

northern Alberta. Her work includes managing change, engaging people, setting strategy, counselling leaders, writing, 

and public speaking. Solving people and process puzzles is what makes her heart sing.

Joy and her husband Greg reside on an acreage near Edmonton and attend Covenant Christian Reformed Church. 

With their own children grown and married, they are now welcoming grandchildren into their family. In between, 

family, church, and community commitments they enjoy exploring the world.

Thank you, Joy, for your willingness to serve in continuing to further our mission, that “Rehoboth conveys God’s love 

to persons with disabilities and their families by making room for them and enabling them to flourish.”

A REHOBOTH PIONEER 
We take a moment to remember Jane Brouwer, a Rehoboth pioneer, who was called to glory by her LORD this past 

June. 

Following are excerpts from a December 2008 Rehoboth newsletter article, which salutes the enormous contribu-

tions of Jane; it was written by our own Janice Gerbrant, now Director of Corporate Services.

One of the individuals involved in the advent of Rehoboth is still involved today after 33 years. Jane Brouwer is that 

individual. She is a person who has given of herself for many years in order to “make room” for individuals with 

disabilities. 

Jane recalls in the beginning that there was not enough staff to work shifts, so parents and volunteers worked 

weekends to give staff time off.

Jane states the reason that she has worked so long and hard for and with (Rehoboth) was to ensure that her 

daughter and others like her would have a home to live in that wasn’t with family and not in a government institu-

tion.

Jane has volunteered as a cook in the Camp Program for 10 years. She has served on the Camp Committee for two 

terms. She and her husband, Adrian, were camp caretakers for two and a half years. In June 2008, Jane completed 

yet another six-year term on the Board of Directors. She has also volunteered for countless hours in our store, at 

the Talent Connection, and…continues in her second term as a member of the Stony Plain Advisory Committee.

God has graciously given so much to Rehoboth through her. Thank you, Jane!
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	 Woodynook CRC 	 Lacombe	 September 9

	 First CRC	 Edmonton	 September 23

	 Fellowship CRC	 Edmonton	 October 21

	 Grande Prairie Community	 October 27

	 La Glace Community	 October 28

	 West End CRC	 Edmonton	 November 18

	 Covenant CRC	 Edmonton	 December 2

	 Trinity CRC	 Edmonton	 January 6, 2019

JOYFUL NOISE CHOIR CELEBRATES 40 YEARS
Rehoboth’s ambassadors celebrate 40 years of joint work in developing Camp Rehoboth and 

encouraging congregations across Alberta to support Rehoboth’s ministry.  

Over that time, 676 children from the Edmonton region have been involved in the choir. A short 

film trailer is posted on the choir’s Facebook page, “thejoyfulnoisechoir”.

To celebrate, the choir has invited the alumni to join them in a Harvest of Praise on November 17 

at West End Christian Reformed Church (7:00 pm). 

In addition, the choir will follow their theme in church services 

at the following locations:
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REHOBOTH 2018 GOLF TOURNAMENTS RAISE $106,000
Stony Plain Golf Classic

On June 2nd, 84 golfers participated in the 28th Annual 

Golf Classic. We raised $36,000 that will help build a new 

cabin at our Rehoboth Camp near Gull Lake.

We want to thank our many sponsors and all of the golf-

ers for their ongoing support of the Annual Golf Classic.

Calgary Golf Tournament

Rehoboth Calgary hosted its 21st Annual Golf Classic at 

Redwood Meadows on May 28th . This year’s tourna-

ment was attended by 72 golfers and raised $22,000, 

which will be used to enhance life skills and educational 

programs for the clients that are supported in the resi-

dential and vocational programs.

Thank you to all of our golfers and sponsors for their 

ongoing support.

Coaldale Golf Tournament

On May 26th, 2018 Rehoboth Coaldale hosted its 25th 

Annual Golf Classic at the beautiful Paradise Canyon 

Golf Resort in Lethbridge. One hundred and nine golfers 

come out to play, and raised $48,000. which will be used 

for various projects in the Coaldale/Lethbridge area.

A special thanks to all participants and our many  

sponsors!

FUNDRAISING
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CAR SHOW & SHINE
This year Edmonton Region put on their 2nd annual Car Show & Shine on July 28, 2018. It was a very successful event 

with 50 vehicles on show, doubling last year’s number.

Show and Shine attendees enjoyed a pancake breakfast, an afternoon BBQ, and the kids had a blast in the Kids Zone, 

complete with games and prizes. The DJ entertained everyone with music and announcements throughout the day, 

and the concession kept everyone full with cotton candy, popcorn, and other treats. All this plus a silent auction, a car 

boot sale, and free popsicles handed out by 102.3 NOW! Radio.

Feedback from participants was that it was a great day and a good show. We look forward to another successful event 

next year where we hope to see even more fine cars and trucks.

Thank you to all the many volunteers that made this day a success!

FUNDRAISING
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WHAT A WONDERFUL DAY 
There is no greater feeling than having your bags packed 

and knowing you’re to explore the Rocky Mountains and 

beautiful scenery that Alberta and British Columbia have 

to offer. Two individuals we support in South Region, An-

drew and Gabriel, had planned for and prayed about this 

trip for three months and their guardians and staff were 

very happy to support them.

Emerald Lake – it’s WOW like Andrew said! The lake was 

stunning and unbelievable. The boys took their snacks 

with pop and sat down to watch people canoe, which 

they enjoyed very much. At the Takakkaw Falls, Andrews 

& Gabby were amazed at the mountain scenery. They 

stood up and struck their poses beside majestic and 

powerful waterfalls. At Moraine Lake they took in the 

stunning view of turquoise water and surrounding mountains. They were still ready every moment to have their pho-

tos taken with great wide smiles.

In Lake Louise we spent more hours there because we roamed around the biggest hotel in Alberta and went down to 

the lake. In the early evening we went back to Calgary and both young men felt tired, but with so much joy and happi-

ness from their trip as you can see by the smiles on their faces.

Having this kind of trip to explore an amazing part of the world helps Andrew and Gabriel to flourish in their lives, and 

to be included in an experience of appreciating the beautiful wonders in this world is a phenomenal feeling.

THE HARDWORKING MARK
Mark Tadeja is one of the happiest and most hardworking individual in 

the Rehoboth Vocational Program in Calgary. He likes to socialize with 

everybody, especially his peers and staff. He is also into music; some-

times he plays the guitar or piano. Mark takes public transit independent-

ly, going back and forth to the office.

Mark has been employed with Rehoboth as a Regional Support Work-

er since August 29, 2016, working four hours a week. He cleans the 

administration washrooms and windows , dusting of all common areas, 

vacuuming the carpet, and collecting the garbage. In addition, he also 

mops the vocational area, as well as the staff and devotion rooms. Mark 

likes working on his own, so staff checks on him from time to time. 

Mark is really working hard in his paid job and he is very excited every 

time he gets his pay. He will tell the staff about how he loves cars and 

that one day, he wants to drive his own.

Way to go, Mark!
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JESSICA USES HER “VOICE”
For anyone, it’s hard to start somewhere new and to be 

able to connect with people. Jessica has faced an extra 

challenge because of how she is able to communicate. 

She uses some adapted ASL (American Sign Language) 

and other gestures that may be hard to recognize for 

those who don’t know her well. To help people under-

stand her, Jessica and her supports taught her peers 

some of her regular signs. This was very meaningful to 

her as it helped her peers understand her better and to 

be able to initiate interactions with her as well.

Jessica is a very loving person and likes to show this by 

greeting and hugging everyone she meets. She enjoys 

being around others and desires to make new friends. 

She has learned to ask her friends and staff for hugs and 

to greet people with her adapted sign language. Jessica 

has learned to sign “friend” and uses it frequently to refer to her peers.

Jessica also faced the challenge of learning new ways to contribute to her community after she completed school. 

But each year she continues to grow and master new tasks or skills that may have seemed impossible before. Jessica 

works alongside some of her friends at the New to You thrift store. Break time is a much-anticipated opportunity to 

build on her existing friendships and create new ones too.

Despite significant challenges throughout her life journey, Jessica continues to embrace life with exuberance and joy. 

We are so glad to be a part of her support team!

JOHN, AT HOME AND AWAY 
John Snoeyer recently moved into a house in Coaldale with a room-

mate. He has enjoyed getting out into his community and getting to 

know his peers by participating in activities such as wiener roasts, dinners 

together, and local community events. He is enjoying having his own 

home and expanding his home living skills. 

John has attended numerous Show and Shines and has been making use 

of the local pool. He loves helping people, such as cutting the lawn at a 

peer’s house or shoveling snow. He also has been bowling, going out to 

movies, and on drives to look at old trucks.  

John is a fan of The Dukes of Hazzard and old country music. He also 

has a large collection of hats and model cars. 
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SCOTT’S LIFELONG LEARNING
Scott Maki has lived many years on a beautiful acreage south of 

Spruce Grove surrounded by God’s picturesque view of nature 

and wildlife. He shares this tranquil residence with his two long 

term roommates whom he loves to tease and joke with on a 

regular basis. Scott’s loving disposition allows him to make friends 

easily and his smile is sure to win you over.

With the support and encouragement of his loving family and 

consistent great supportive staff, Scott’s 24 year journey with 

Rehoboth has seen him visibly progress, mature and flourish year 

after year to become the man he is today. A man who is filled with 

both pleasure and pride for the milestones he has reached, while 

enjoying the verbal praise and high fives from those who assist 

him both vocationally and residentially. 

Scott has learned much to increase his level of independence 

over the years in life skills, home living skills, cooking and personal care. The greatest skill has been his increased vo-

cabulary, enabling him to say the names of many important family members and staff that support him each day. His 

desire and willingness to learn how to more effectively communicate and hold simple conversations has opened the 

door to possibilities for others to have a chat with him and get to know how great he is.

If you see Scott out and about in the community, at camp or at work don’t hesitate to say hello. Scott will greet you 

with a big smile and start a conversation.

LOUISE: AT WORK WITH A SMILE!
Louise has worked at Rehoboth for 15 years now. She has participated 

in contract work in our Coaldale vocational centre and is an asset in 

the greenhouse during peak times of the year. Louise has exceptional 

customer service skills and can often be found in the storefront assisting 

people.

This year Louise has begun some new projects and seems to be finding 

herself more and more active in the community. This winter Louise was 

on call to shovel snow for an elderly couple in the neighborhood and did 

so happily, kindly and always with a smile on her face. Louise also took 

on a couple more projects which include recycling for McDonalds, lawn 

mowing and yard maintenance. Louise doesn’t stop there though; in her 

spare time you will find her volunteering her time at Bibles for Missions in 

Lethbridge.

 Louise is a remarkable young woman and an asset to our team here at 

Rehoboth, as well as to our community. She is kind, loving, funny and 

always happy to lend a hand. We are proud to know Louise and look 

forward to watching her continue to flourish!
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SELF DETERMINATION
May 10th of this year marked a significant day for Mi-

chelle Sandvold. With her self determination to get 

a Learner Operator’s Licence, she was finally able to 

accomplish that goal.

After a couple of months of hard work, studying 

and attending a learning class, Michelle wrote her 

test and passed with flying colours. Her journey to 

this point was a bit rocky at first, having a hard time 

reading the Alberta drivers manual and almost giving 

up at some points. With staff’s adequate support and 

assistance and a friend’s encouragement in helping 

her achieving this goal empowered Michelle to con-

tinue. It’s something she can be proud of. It is not about having a physical limitation that may hinder her in pursuing 

her dreams, but instead focusing on what she can do: making progress and flourishing!

She is taking it one step at a time, but her next goal is to head to Edmonton where she will take a driving course to 

use hand controls as she cannot use her feet. And then to buy herself a fancy van all of her own! We are so proud of 

you, Michelle; congratulations on this huge achievement.

MONA FLOURISHES
Mona has been with Rehoboth since the existence of the 

Northwest region. In fact, she was our first client when  

Rehoboth began providing services in Grande Prairie.

Mona is determined to learn new skills such as answering 

phone calls with minimal prompts from her support staff. 

Mona was able to develop and flourish that skill in a matter 

of four months and continues to work on this skill. Staff give 

positive feedback and reinforcement when she is doing a 

great job.

Mona also is very social and interacts well with members 

of the community. She has an awareness of traffic and per-

sonal safety, and she enjoys listening to music and reading 

books.

Mona’s determination has been a key part of her personal 

growth over the last few years, and it will continue to be so 

in future successes.
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REPRESENTING TEAM ALBERTA  
- WADE SZANIK
The Special Olympics Canada Summer Games is a national sporting 
event for competitive athletes with intellectual disabilities. Each 
athlete must qualify at the local and provincial level before coming 
to the National Games. The SO Canada 2018 Summer Games is also 
a qualifying event for athletes to represent Canada at the 2019 SO 
World Summer Games.

This year marks the 50th anniversary of the Special Olympics. 
Over their five-decade span, the SO have helped shape the lives of 
thousands of athletes. The Town of Antigonish hosted the SO 2018 

Canada Summer Games and the community is proud of its historic first.

We would like to send a big congratulations to Wade from Calgary, AB as he qualified this past year and went to com-
pete in the nationals. He received a Gold Medal in the 100M Run and two Bronze Medals, one for the 200M Run and 
another for the Shot Put - Men 4Kg.

Congratulations from all of Rehoboth, Wade – we are very proud of you!

SINGING FROM THE HEART 
The Retirement Program in Lethbridge has been very busy 
volunteering in and around our community. One of our most 
recent volunteer opportunities has allowed us to perform as a 
choir in a few of the retirement lodges within Lethbridge.

Here is some background on how this wonderful opportunity 
came to be. Every year we put together a Christmas program in 
which we perform in front of the people we support, guardians/
family members, and community members. This has grown 
into a program that is driven by the love of music, singing and 
entertaining.

To share more of this enthusiasm, love and passion for music, 
we decided to put together a choir and possibly perform for 
others within the community. So, this is how the Rehoboth Retirement Choir was formed. We started by picking songs 
and then scheduling practices after the karaoke program every Tuesday morning.

Then one day we found an ad on Volunteer Lethbridge that asked for individuals or groups to come and perform for 
the residents in a retirement lodge. We decided to volunteer and had no idea that we would be in such high demand 
to perform in two other care centers. Twice a month the choir performs for about an hour at scheduled retirement 
lodges. The choir picks songs from a variety of genres that appeal to the patrons. They practice at least twice a week 
and really enjoy the music and songs.

Having a choir has brought us even closer to our goal of community inclusion, bringing smiles and the love of music to 
a diverse group of people on both sides of the performances. We are hoping that, by reaching out and word of mouth, 
we will continue to flourish so we can share this passion with more people in our community.
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CAMP REHOBOTH 2018
Kevin Debree, Camp Program Manager

Our theme this year was “God Takes Care of Everyone”, 

and it was so true! We were so blessed to have another 

amazing summer camp season out here at Gull Lake. 

Our summer began with Client Week and then moved 

on to R&R Week, Adult 1, Adult 2, Independent (for young 

adults), and ended with Youth Week. In total, we were 

able to minister to 181 campers and 150 volunteers (42 

first-timers!).

From the middle of January to the beginning of June, 

one of the things I focused on was making presentations 

to schools and churches to thank them for their support, 

educate them on the services Rehoboth provides, and 

share what the summer camp ministry is all about, and 

of course, encourage them to volunteer. This proved 

very fruitful in the conversations I was able to have 

with former volunteers, and people being interested in 

volunteering for the first time. One of the goals of the 

Camp program is for each camper to have a one-to-one 

relationship with a volunteer, and we are getting there! If 

you can make it next summer, we would love to have you 

come out and experience Camp, especially during R&R 

and Independent Week, which is where our current need 

is the greatest.

But the best part of Camp is watching lives change! See-

ing campers try something new like relax in a hammock, 

shoot a bow and arrow, participate in a drama in chapel, 

dance to a campfire song, or hear about God’s love for 

them for the first time is a wonderful blessing. And it all 

happens because of our amazing volunteers! And the 

changes I get to see in the volunteers is fantastic as well…

seeing them become confident in their ability to be a 

friend to a person with a developmental disability is the 

best part of my job. This summer has seen a huge youth 

movement when it comes to our volunteer base, and I 

have to say the future is in pretty good hands. I’m really 

looking forward to seeing what plans God has for the 

future of Camp Rehoboth!

“May the Lord bless you and take good care of you.”  

Numbers 6:24
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MORE CAMP PHOTOS
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CLIENT CAMP A BIG HIT AGAIN! 
Client week is one week of our camp program that was 
designed and planned for individuals requiring more 
support; paid Rehoboth staff accompany campers with 
higher needs to ensure no one misses out on camp! We 
were a full camp this year; welcoming multiple first-time 
campers and staff who will attest to the emphasis on 
fellowship and friendship experienced. Client week had 
many exciting adventures this year; going offsite to the 
Lacombe Corn Maze, swimming in Ponoka, daily Chapel 
services, on site games, relaxing in the new hammock 
village and of course the daily visits to the Tuk shop - 
campers were as busy or relaxed as they wanted to be!

Client week has been such a success and this year was 
in such high demand that as we being to plan for next 
year, we will be adding a second client week. Camp is the 
only vacation many of our individuals have in a year and 
our goal is accommodate wherever needed to ensure all 
individuals can have the opportunity to attend.

On behalf of the entire Client Week Leadership Team, we 
look forward to seeing you next year!
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Thank You to Our Supporters
Rehoboth Christian Ministries thanks all who have contributed in the following manners, from April 2017 

through March 2018:

Barrhead Christian Reformed Church

Bethel Christian Reformed Church - Lacombe

Bethel Christian Reformed Community Church - Ed-

monton

Bethel Free Reformed Church - Monarch

Bethel United Reformed Church - Calgary

Brooks Christian Reformed Church

Burdett Christian Reformed Church

Calgary Canadian Reformed Church

Coaldale Canadian Reformed Church

Covenant Christian Reformed Church - Calgary

Covenant Christian Reformed Church - Edmonton

Ebenezer Christian Reformed Church - Leduc

Edson-Peers Christian Reformed Chuch

Emmanuel Christian Reformed Church - Calgary

Emmanuel United Reformed Church - Neerlandia

Fellowship Christian Reformed Church - Edmonton

First Christian Reformed Church - Edmonton

First Christian Reformed Church - Lethbridge

First Christian Reformed Church - Medicine Hat

First Christian Reformed Church - Red Deer

First Christian Reformed Church - Rocky Mountain 

House

Grace Reformed Church of Lethbridge - Lethbridge

Granum Christian Reformed Church

High River Christian Reformed Church

Hope Christian Reformed Church - Stony Plain

Inglewood Christian Reformed Church - Edmonton

Iron Springs Christian Reformed Church

La Glace Christian Reformed Church

Maranatha Christian Reformed Church - Calgary

Maranatha Christian Reformed Church - Edmonton

Maranatha Christian Reformed Church - Lethbridge

Monarch Reformed Church

Neerlandia Canadian Reformed Church (South)

Neerlandia Christian Reformed Church

New Life Fellowship Christian Reformed Church - Red 

Deer

Nobleford Christian Reformed Church

Orthodox Reformed Church - Edmonton

Parkland United Reformed Church - Ponoka

Providence Canadian Reformed Church - Edmonton

Redeemer United Reformed Church - Lacombe

Rimbey Christian Reformed Church

River Park Christian Reformed Church - Calgary

Sonlight Christian Reformed Church - Regina, SK

Sonrise Christian Reformed Church - Ponoka

St. Albert Canadian Reformed Church

St. Albert Christian Reformed Church

Taber Canadian Reformed Church

Taber Christian Reformed Church

Trinity Christian Reformed Church - Edmonton

Trinity United Reformed Church - Lethbridge

West End Christian Reformed Church - Edmonton

Wolf Creek Community Christian Reformed Church - 

Lacombe

Woody Nook Christian Reformed Church - Blackfalds

IN MEMORIAM DONATIONS

CHURCH OFFERINGS RECEIVED

Elizabeth Koning		  May-22-17

Udo Pinkster		  May-31-17

Nellie Kranendonk		  Jun-22-17

David Krahn		  Sep-04-17

Richard Neumann		  Nov-09-17

Marilee Carlson		  Nov-14-17

Leonard Newton		  Dec-06-17

Dini Jacobi		  Dec-31-17

David Brousseau		  Feb-07-18

Nancy Abma		  Feb-07-18

John Albert Bosman		 Mar-04-18
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1192575 Alberta Ltd. 

1420135 Alberta Ltd.

1711949 Alberta Inc.

358178 Alberta Ltd. 

500016 Alberta Ltd.

771142 Alberta Ltd.

837776 Alberta Ltd. 

A-1 Cement Contractors Ltd.

Adora Kitchens Ltd.

Airtech Heating & Air Conditioning 

Ltd.

Alberta Prime Beef Corp.

Alberta Prime Transport Ltd.

Baldry Sugden LLP Barristers & 

Solicitors

Bar 9 Farms Ltd.

Bethel Windows and Doors

Bos Sod Farms

Boundary Fencing Ltd.

Bridge City Chrysler

Byrne’s Electric

Caltex Resources

Calvista LLP Professional Accoun-

tants

Cartwright Lighting - Charity Day 

January 27, 2018

Cavendish Farms Corporation

Cedaridge Holdings Inc.

Chinook Dairy Service Ltd.

Christian Credit Union Ltd.

Coaldale Dental Centre

Coaldale Veterinary Clinic

Cobob Pumps & Service (2010) Ltd.

Colony Distribution Inc.

Complete Agronomic Services

Cornerstone Insurance Brokers Ltd.

David N. Moedt Professional Cor-

poration

Dennis’ Dirtworx Ltd

Dominicus Dairy Ltd.

Done-Rite Floors Ltd.

Douglas J. Bergen & Associates

Dutchie Dirt-Moving Ltd.

Enerweld Inc.

Fairfield Watson & Lewis Inc.

Fidelity Investments

Focused Leadership Group Ltd.

Foster Park Brokers Inc.

Gateway Livestock Exchange Inc.

Goodfellas Construction

Grove Chrysler Dodge Jeep Ram

Growers Supply Ltd.

GSI Farms Ltd.

H & E Livestock

Halbauer Enterprises Inc.

Hank’s Feedmill Service Ltd.

Hawkings Epp Dumont LLP

Houweling Farms Ltd.

Integra Tire & Auto Centres Ltd.

Intercontinental Truck Body Ltd.

J.E.B. Transport Ltd.

John Bekkering Holdings Ltd.

Kasko Cattle Co

Kencorlew Holdings

Kleinjan Farms Ltd.

Kolk Farms Ltd.

Kustom Autobody (Coaldale 1990) 

Ltd

KVR Electric Ltd.

Latco Picker & Oilfield Services Ltd.

Lighthouse Financial

Live Electric Inc.

Masuch Albert LLP

Mayerthorpe Dental Clinic

Meding Farms Inc. 

Meyers Norris Penny LLP

Moore Pipe (2015) Inc.

Norman L. Tainsh Prof. Corp.

Northwest & Ethical Investments L.P.

Pamac Investments Ltd.

Park Lighting & Furniture - Charity 

Day January 27, 2018

Pinnacle Plants & Contracting Ltd.

Potato Growers of Alberta

Quality Exteriors Ltd.

Rehabilitation Society Of Southwest-

ern Alberta

Rocket Leasing

Rodermond Enterprises Inc

Rosewillow Manufacturing Welding 

And Fabrication

Ross Benefits Group Inc.

Rush Roofing & Contracting Cor-

poration

S K Mechanical

Sandy Hill Stock Farms Ltd

Senneker Construction Ltd.

Sheep River Packaging Inc.

Silver Automotive (Leth.) Ltd.

SLM Spud Farms Ltd.

Southcentre Mall

Southern Drip Irrigation Ltd.

Stony Plain Wellness & Compound-

ing Pharmacy

Strait Way Ltd.

Sunset Feeders Ltd

Sunshine Greenhouses

Taber Animal Clinic

Taber Home & Farm Centre

Thamar Farms Ltd.

The Fiberglass Shoppe

The Food Market (Coaldale)

The Parts Shop (NAPA)

Tilt Holdings Ltd. O/A Mclennan’s 

Cocktails & Cues

Topaz Masonry

Town of Coaldale

Town Of Stony Plain

Trevor’s Tools Ltd.

Vanee Farm Centre Inc.

Vis Electric Ltd

Visscher Farms Ltd.

Wescor Food Equipment

Westland Insurance Brokers Ltd.

Wilco Contractors Southwest Inc.

Yippees Spuds ltd.

CORPORATE
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Atco Pipelines

Benevity Community Impact Fund

Canada Helps.org

Christian Stewardship Services

Coaldale Copperheads Junior 

Hockey

Coalhurst Elementary School

Edmonton Community Foundation

Iron Springs Ladies Auxilary

Kinsmen Club of Stony Plain

Live Wires Senior Club

Parkland Immanuel Christian School

Private Giving Foundation

St. Ambrose Catholic Womens 

League

The Edmonton Society for Christian 

Education

TOPS AB 3727

Trinity Cadet Club

United Way Halton & Hamilton

United Way Of Alberta Cap.Reg.

United Way of Burlington & Greater 

Hamilton

Benevity Community Impact Fund

Community Foundation of Lethbridge & Southwestern 

of Alberta

The Leder Charitable Foundation

The Quadrus Charitable Giving Program

Estate of Johanna Niemantsverdriet

Estate of Jantje Groenwold

Estate of Hendrica Nieuwenhuis 

Estate of Gerald Henry Woudstra

Estate of Tena Velthuizen

Estate of Cornelia Deweerd

GROUPS

FOUNDATIONS

ESTATES

VISION	  
By the grace of God, all persons with disabilities 
have a meaningful and dignified place in society 
where they can live, contribute and fellowship with 
others.

MISSION 
Rehoboth conveys God’s love to persons with  
disabilities and their families by making room for 
them and enabling them to flourish.

VALUES 
Rehoboth values are Christ-like, including:  
Serving; Compassion; Dignity; Inclusivity; Integrity; 
Commitment

BELIEFS 
We believe:

• That Rehoboth is diligent in using the power of 
prayer

• That Rehoboth serves God through serving its 
clients

• That the work of Rehoboth is blessed by God

• That Rehoboth is deliberate in applying and  
nurturing the God-given talents of everyone 
involved.
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Corporate Services
3920 - 49 Avenue

Stony Plain, AB  T7Z 2J7

Phone: 780-963-4044

Email:  

provincial_admin@rehoboth.ab.ca

Edmonton Region
3920 - 49 Avenue

Stony Plain, AB  T7Z 2J7

Phone: 780-968-4315

Email:  

stonyplain@rehoboth.ab.ca

Calgary Region
20, 3740 - 27 Street NE

Calgary, AB  T1Y 5E2

Phone: 403-250-7333

Email:  

calgary_region@rehoboth.ab.ca

South Region
Box 1312

Coaldale, AB  T1M 1N1

Phone: 403-345-5199

Email:  

coaldale_region@rehoboth.ab.ca

Central Region
Box 602 / 523 Main Street

Three Hills, AB  T0M 2A0

Phone: 403-443-2239

Email:  

threehills_region@rehoboth.ab.ca

Northwest Region
#107, 9405 - 100 Street

Grande Prairie, AB  T8V 4M9

Phone: 780-532-5611

Email:  

grandeprairie@rehoboth.ab.ca

Serving people with disabilities.
Helping them Flourish.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:
From a governance perspective, Rehoboth Christian Ministries is led by a Board of Directors, whose members are elected to 

three year terms by the Society. Currently, the board consists of:

Johan Knol	 Vice-President	 Coalhurst

Stefan Dykema	 Treasurer	 Calgary

Alex Van Geest	 Secretary	 Ponoka

Wendy Abma	 Director	 Calgary

Jim Beusekom	 Director	 Fort Macleod

ESTATE DONATIONS POLICY:
All designated (restricted) donated funds will be used for the sole purpose for which it was earmarked for by the donating 
family as soon as appropriately feasible, unless otherwise stipulated within the will of the deceased and/or original terms of the 
donation.

All undesignated estate funds are to be placed in an internally restricted reserve for the purpose of funding significant capital 
projects. In order for funds to be withdrawn, the executive director will create a proposal and relevant business case to be pre-
sented to the board. Pending board approval, the funds will be released for the design, necessary permitting, and construction 
of the project. Under no circumstances are the internally restricted estate donations to be used for general operating costs.

Until such a time that the internally restricted estate funds are used they are to held in a separate interest yielding bond ac-
count of limited risk exposure. Under no conditions are funds to be used to invest in stocks, shares, ETFs, or any other financial 
investment that contains inherent financial risk. All interest accrued will remain within the internally restricted estate fund. 

Sheldon Kok	 Director	 St. Albert

Janet Postma	 Director	 Red Deer

Bob Dykstra	 Director	 Burdett

Joy Monsma	 Director	 Spruce Grove


